

## **INTER OFFICE MEMO**

Agenda Item # 6.c.

To: Board of Directors Date: April 13, 2017

From: Bill Churchill, Director of Transportation Reviewed by:

## **SUBJECT:** Recognition of Board Members

It was brought to staff's attention that one of the County Connection Board members has served on the board for over thirty years. The Events Committee decided it was time to develop a program for recognizing board members that have served County Connection for a significant duration of time. Toward that end the committee decided to recognize long term board members that reach tenure of 20 years and 30 years. Board members that have served 20 years shall receive a county connection lapel pin and a certificate of appreciation. Board members that have served 30 years will receive a lapel pin and a plaque with a certificate of appreciation.

The first Board member to receive recognition under this program will be Al Dessayer for recognition of 30 years of service to the County connection as a Board member.